10/19/23, 8:17 AM City of Los Angeles Mail - Public Comments Not Uploaded 23-1101_pc_10-18-23

Daniel Luna <daniel.luna@lacity.org>

Public Comments Not Uploaded 23-1101_pc_10-18-23

1 message

clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org> Thu, Oct 19, 2023 at 7:12 AM
Reply-To: clerk.plumcommittee@]lacity.org
To: Clerk-PLUM-Committee <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: 2L84F8 <jchristophermerritt@gmail.com>

To: Karen.Bass@lacity.org, Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org, Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org,
Joanne.Kim@lacity.org, Councilmember.Lee@Ilacity.org, Hannah.Lee@lacity.org, Dan.Rosales@lacity.org,
Candy.Rosales@lacity.org, Daniel.Luna@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 18 Oct 2023 13:26:03 -0700

Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR

Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use
Management Committee, and City Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the
River Park project Case No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake
athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring
Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD2, this project will be brought to Plum on November
7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the
applicant, Harvard Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe
who chose to not recuse themselves. By the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the
Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly as she said, ‘far removed’ from
this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising events.

I am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and
conservationists who believe this development is just too big for this massive athletic facility in an
area the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature trees and green open space. | believe this
school, in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location elsewhere for their
extracurricular sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its
potential to host 2000-person events even larger than the Ford Amphitheater (1200-person
capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever chemicals, the local climate effect of heat
islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the community in its two to
three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely, James Merritt

Zip Code: 91604

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=d7f4f8eac1&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f:1780193455062550519&simpl=msg-f:1780193455062550519 117
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From: Cindy Sanders <newse825@aol.com>

To: paul.krekorian@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org, Joanne.Kim@lacity.org,
councilmember.Lee@lacity.org, Hannah.Lee@lacity.org, Dan.Rosales@lacity.org, Candy.Rosales@lacity.org,
Daniel.Luna@lacity.org, Karen.Bass@lacity.org

Cc: newse825@aol.com

Bcc:

Date: Thu, 19 Oct 2023 03:13:00 -0700

Subject: Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR

Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use Management
Committee, and City Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

1@ As a fourth generation native Southern Californian in Los Angeles | ask you to appeal the City
Planning Commission’s Approval of the River Park project Case No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-
2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North Whitsett Avenue; 12506 —
12630 West Valley Spring Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD2, this project will be brought to
Plum on November 7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the applicant,
Harvard Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe who chose to not
recuse themselves. By the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the Harvard-Westlake Korean-
American Alumni Network, not exactly as she said, ‘far removed’ from this project. This project is slated
to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising events.

I am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and
conservationists believe this development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area the
public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature trees and green open space. | believe this school, in its
copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location elsewhere for their extracurricular sports
activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its potential to
host 2000 person events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person capacity), inclusion of
artificial turf with PFAS forever chemicals, the local climate effect of heat islands created, increased noise
pollution, and the burden it will be on the community in its two to three year potential construction time
(noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

@ @ And, 'm against this as there is nothing like this space left in our rather crowded and grid locked
little piece of open space in Studio City. Please take a moment to see the other expansions planned for
our historical small town. Help us keep this small gem . !Maybe you should actually COME TO SEE
WHAT IT LOOKS LIKE!! That’s the only way you’ll understand this request....BY VISITING IT IN
PERSON!I beg you to fulfill your obligation and serve the City of Los Angeles by actually perusing the
property IN PERSON. It’'s the only way you can make a fair decision!

Sincerely,

Cindy Sanders
4225 Mary Ellen Avenue
Studio City, CA 91604

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Gina Segovia <gsegovia23@gmail.com>

To: Karen.Bass@lacity.org, Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org, Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@l]acity.org,
Joanne.Kim@lacity.org, Councilmember.Lee@]lacity.org, Hannah.Lee@lacity.org, Dan.Rosales@lacity.org,
Candy.Rosales@lacity.org, Daniel.Luna@lacity.org

Cc:

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=d7f4f8eac1&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f:1780193455062550519&simpl=msg-f:1780193455062550519 2/7
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Bcc:
Date: Wed, 18 Oct 2023 13:19:06 -0700
Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR
Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use Management
Committee, and City Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the River Park
project Case No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake athletic facility
project at 4047 — 4155 North Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring Lane (“Project”).
Although this project is in CD2, this project will be brought to Plum on November 7th, it could possibly be
brought to vote by the City Council.

I want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the applicant,
Harvard Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe who chose to not
recuse themselves. By the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the Harvard-Westlake Korean-
American Alumni Network, not exactly as she said, ‘far removed’ from this project. This project is slated
to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising events.

I am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and
conservationists believe this development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area the
public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature trees and green open space. | believe this school, in its
copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location elsewhere for their extracurricular sports
activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its potential to
host 2000 person events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person capacity), inclusion of
artificial turf with PFAS forever chemicals, the local climate effect of heat islands created, increased noise
pollution, and the burden it will be on the community in its two to three year potential construction time
(noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,
Gigi Segovia

Zip Code: 91604
Sent from my iPhone

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Steve Shrager <callme4re@aol.com>

To: "Karen.Bass@lacity.org" <Karen.Bass@lacity.org>, "Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org" <Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org>,
"Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@]acity.org" <Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org>, "Joanne.Kim@lacity.org"
<Joanne.Kim@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Lee@]lacity.org" <Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org>, "Hannah.Lee@]acity.org"
<Hannah.Lee@lIacity.org>, "Dan.Rosales@Iacity.org" <Dan.Rosales@lacity.org>, "Candy.Rosales@lIacity.org"
<Candy.Rosales@l]acity.org>, "Daniel.Luna@lacity.org" <Daniel.Luna@lacity.org>

Cc: "SaveOpenSpace@slaros.org" <SaveOpenSpace@slaros.org>, "Katy.Yaroslavsky@lacity.org"
<Katy.Yaroslavsky@lacity.org>, "Gary.Gero@lacity.org" <Gary.Gero@lacity.org>, "Kristen.Pawling@lacity.org"
<Kristen.Pawling@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Padilla@lacity.org" <Councilmember.Padilla@]acity.org>,
"Lamont.Cobb@lacity.org" <Lamont.Cobb@lacity.org>, "Heather.Hutt@lacity.org" <Heather.Hutt@lacity.org>,
"Kimani.Black@lacity.org" <Kimani.Black@l]acity.org>, "Hakeem.Parke-Davis@lacity.org" <Hakeem.Parke-
Davis@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Hernandez@lacity.org" <Councilmember.Hernandez@lacity.org>,
"Lorraine.Diaz@lacity.org" <Lorraine.Diaz@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org"
<Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org>, "Lisa.Hansen@l]acity.org" <Lisa.Hansen@lacity.org>,
"Councilmember.Raman@lacity.org" <Councilmember.Raman@lacity.org>, "Andrea.Conant@]lacity.org"
<Andrea.Conant@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Rodriguez@lacity.org" <Councilmember.Rodriguez@lacity.org>,
"Marie.Rumsey@lacity.org" <Marie.Rumsey@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Price@lacity.org"
<Councilmember.Price@lacity.org>, "Curtis.Earnest@lacity.org" <Curtis.Earnest@lacity.org>,
"Councilmember.Park@lacity.org" <Councilmember.Park@lacity.org>, "Star.Parsamyan@]lacity.org"
<Star.Parsamyan@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Soto-Martinez@lacity.org" <Councilmember.Soto-Martinez@lacity.org>,
"Emma.Howard@lacity.org" <Emma.Howard@lacity.org>, "Ted.Walker@lacity.org" <Ted.Walker@lacity.org>,
"Councilmember.Kevindeleon@]acity.org" <Councilmember.Kevindeleon@lacity.org>, "Jennifer.Barraza@lacity.org"
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<Jennifer.Barraza@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Mcosker@]acity.org" <Councilmember.Mcosker@lacity.org>,
"Jeanne.Min@lacity.org" <Jeanne.Min@lacity.org>, "Patricia.Castellanos@]acity.org" <Patricia.Castellanos@lacity.org>
Bcc:

Date: Wed, 18 Oct 2023 20:25:39 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR

Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use
Management Committee, and City Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the
River Park project Case No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake
athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring
Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD2, this project will be brought to Plum on November
7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the
applicant, Harvard Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe
who chose to not recuse themselves. By the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the
Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly as she said, ‘far removed’ from
this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising events.

| am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and
conservationists believe this development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area
the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature trees and green open space. | believe this school,
in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location elsewhere for their extracurricular
sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its
potential to host 2000 person events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person
capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever chemicals, the local climate effect of heat
islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the community in its two to
three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,
Steve Shrager

Zip Code: 91423

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: james aleck <jamesaleck@icloud.com>

To: Karen.Bass@lacity.org, Paul.Krekorian@]acity.org, Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org,
Joanne.Kim@lacity.org, Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org, Hannah.Lee@]lacity.org, Dan.Rosales@l]acity.org,
Candy.Rosales@lacity.org, Daniel.Luna@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 18 Oct 2023 10:32:36 -0700

Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR
Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use Management Committee, and City
Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=d7f4f8eac1&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f:1780193455062550519&simpl=msg-f:1780193455062550519 4/7
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As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the River Park project Case
No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North
Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD2, this project will be
brought to Plum on November 7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the applicant, Harvard
Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe who chose to not recuse themselves. By
the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly
as she said, ‘far removed’ from this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising
events.

I am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and conservationists believe this
development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature
trees and green open space. | believe this school, in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location
elsewhere for their extracurricular sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its potential to host 2000 person
events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever
chemicals, the local climate effect of heat islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the
community in its two to three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,
James aleck
Audrey Bradley

Zip Code: 91604

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Andrew Sugerman <ABSuger@aol.com>

To: Karen.Bass@lacity.org, Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org, Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@l]acity.org,
Joanne.Kim@lacity.org, Councilmember.Lee@]lacity.org, Hannah.Lee@lacity.org, Candy.Rosales@lacity.org,
Daniel.Luna@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 18 Oct 2023 09:43:38 -0700

Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR
Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use Management Committee, and City
Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the River Park project Case
No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North
Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD2, this project will be
brought to Plum on November 7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the applicant, Harvard Westlake:
Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe who chose to not recuse themselves. By the way, Ms.
Choe is a founding board member of the Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly as she said,
‘far removed’ from this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising events.

I am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and conservationists believe this
development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature
trees and green open space. | believe this school, in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location
elsewhere for their extracurricular sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its potential to host 2000 person
events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever
chemicals, the local climate effect of heat islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the
community in its two to three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,

Zip Code: 91423

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=d7f4f8eac1&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f:1780193455062550519&simpl=msg-f:1780193455062550519 5/7
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Andrew Sugerman

Sent from my iPhone

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Steve Love <slove91602@me.com>

To: Karen.Bass@lacity.org, Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org, Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@l]acity.org,
Joanne.Kim@lacity.org, Councilmember.Lee@]lacity.org, Hannah.Lee@lacity.org, Dan.Rosales@lacity.org,
Candy.Rosales@lacity.org, Daniel.Luna@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 18 Oct 2023 08:18:10 -0700

Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR
Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use Management Committee, and City
Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the River Park project Case
No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North
Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD2, this project will be
brought to Plum on November 7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the applicant, Harvard
Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe who chose to not recuse themselves. By
the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly
as she said, ‘far removed’ from this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising
events.

I am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and conservationists believe this
development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature
trees and green open space. | believe this school, in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location
elsewhere for their extracurricular sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its potential to host 2000 person
events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever
chemicals, the local climate effect of heat islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the
community in its two to three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,

Zip Code: 91602

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Craig Birker <CBirker@sandlerandrosen.com>

To: "Karen.Bass@lacity.org" <Karen.Bass@lacity.org>, "Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org" <Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org>,
"Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org" <Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org>, "Joanne.Kim@]acity.org"
<Joanne.Kim@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Lee@]lacity.org" <Councilmember.Lee@]lacity.org>, "Hannah.Lee@lacity.org"
<Hannah.Lee@lacity.org>, "Dan.Rosales@l]acity.org" <Dan.Rosales@lacity.org>, "Candy.Rosales@Iacity.org"
<Candy.Rosales@lacity.org>, "Daniel.Luna@lacity.org" <Daniel.Luna@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 18 Oct 2023 15:58:57 +0000

Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR

Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use Management Committee, and City
Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!
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As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the River Park project Case
No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North
Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD2, this project will be
brought to Plum on November 7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the applicant, Harvard
Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe who chose to not recuse themselves. By
the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly
as she said, ‘far removed’ from this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising
events.

| am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and conservationists believe this
development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature
trees and green open space. | believe this school, in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location
elsewhere for their extracurricular sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its potential to host 2000 person
events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever
chemicals, the local climate effect of heat islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the
community in its two to three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,

Zip Code:
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Daniel Luna <daniel.luna@lacity.org>

Harvard-Westlake Project - OPPOSE

1 message

Tony Knight <tknightdiver@gmail.com> Wed, Oct 18, 2023 at 12:16 PM
To: Karen.Bass@lacity.org, Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org, Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org, Joanne.Kim@lacity.org,
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org, Hannah.Lee@lacity.org, Dan.Rosales@lacity.org, Candy.Rosales@lacity.org,
Daniel.Luna@lacity.org

Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use
Management Committee, and City Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the
River Park project Case No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake
athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring
Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD2, this project will be brought to Plum on November
7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the
applicant, Harvard Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe
who chose to not recuse themselves. By the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the
Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly as she said, ‘far removed’ from
this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising events.

I am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and
conservationists believe this development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area
the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature trees and green open space. | believe this school,
in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location elsewhere for their extracurricular
sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its
potential to host 2000 person events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person
capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever chemicals, the local climate effect of heat
islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the community in its two to
three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,
Dr. Tony Knight

4524 \Wortser Avenue
Studio City, CA 91604
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Daniel Luna <daniel.luna@lacity.org>

Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-
SPR

1 message

borinst@roadrunner.com <borinst@roadrunner.com> Wed, Oct 18, 2023 at 8:59 AM
To: "Karen.Bass@Ilacity.org" <Karen.Bass@lacity.org>, "Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org" <Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org>,
"Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org" <Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@]lacity.org>, "Joanne.Kim@lacity.org"
<Joanne.Kim@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org" <Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org>, "Hannah.Lee@]lacity.org"
<Hannah.Lee@lacity.org>, "Dan.Rosales@lacity.org" <Dan.Rosales@lacity.org>, "Candy.Rosales@lacity.org"
<Candy.Rosales@lacity.org>, "Daniel.Luna@lacity.org" <Daniel.Luna@lacity.org>

Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use
Management Committee, and City Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the
River Park project Case No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake
athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring
Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD2, this project will be brought to Plum on November
7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the
applicant, Harvard Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe
who chose to not recuse themselves. By the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the
Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly as she said, ‘far removed’ from
this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising events.

I am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and
conservationists believe this development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area
the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature trees and green open space. | believe this school,
in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location elsewhere for their extracurricular
sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its
potential to host 2000 person events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person
capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever chemicals, the local climate effect of heat
islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the community in its two to
three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,

Mark Borinstein - 12250 Addison St., Valley Village 91607
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